## UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS LAWRENCE

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION

May 6th. 1941

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
Varsity Basket Ball Coach
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Doc:

Just a line referring to our conversation after basket ball practice the other night.

From all indications it looks like I will probably be back in school again this coming year. In the event that I am, I would be very happy to know that I had the privilege of working under you again with basket ball and any other work you might be able to give me.

As I have told you I have my application in for several positions in the field of recreation and physical education connected with the various air training fields. In case I am fortunate in landing one of these, naturally I will accept and go into that work.

I want you to know I have thoroughly enjoyed my work with you this past year, with the freshmen, and with the varsity. I know I have learned a lot of basket ball this year. A fellow kind of forgets some of it once he gets away from it, and it does him good to come back and have contact with a definite system of play. I have seen so much bad basket ball in the four years I have been away from school and I feel this year has helped me tremendously.

Thanking you again for the grand opportunity of being associated with you and hoping to again be extended the privilege I am,

Very sincerely,

Gordon Gray

P.S. My summer address will be 327 E. 16th Newton, Kansas. Anytime I can be of service to you just let me know.